
 

 

March 3, 2016  
 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
RE:  C & S Construction & Consulting, Inc. 

City of Hapeville Doug Davis Drive and Virginia Avenue Streetscape Enhancement 
TEE-0008-00 (137), P.I. No. 0008137 

 
I was the Landscape Architect of record for the above mentioned project. C & S 
Construction & Consulting, Inc. as represented by  Mr. Cornelia Spence, CEO/President 
was the bonded prime contractor for said streetscape enhancement project.  
 
This project was completed to my satisfaction and is functioning very well to this date. Mr. 
Spence was hands-on, and was very reasonable to work with when engaging in unforeseen 
circumstances as they arose during the course of construction. 
 
I have every confidence that Mr. Spence is capable and well-suited to complete similar 
projects on time and on budget. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
William G. Wise, Jr. 
 
 


